

List #19: 30 Under \$300

All items are guaranteed as described. Any purchase may be returned for a full refund within 10 working days as long as it is returned in the same condition and is packed and shipped correctly. All items subject to prior sale. We accept payment by check, wire transfer, and all major credit cards. Payment by check or wire is preferred.

MOTHER'S DAY AT A MISSOURI BLACK CHURCH

1. **[African-Americana]**. *Mother's and Women's Day at Ebenezer A.M.E. Church. Sunday, May 13, 1923* [caption title]. St. Joseph, Mo. 1923. Small broadside program. Minor wear and soiling. Very good.

Scarce program for the services on Mother's Day in 1923 at Ebenezer A.M.E. Church in St. Joseph, Missouri. The morning program includes music and prayer with Missionary testimony. The evening service, though shorter, likewise offered music and prayer, as well as an address on "Women's Day" delivered by Mrs. Myrtle Martin. The service was conducted entirely by women. Mrs. Mary Endicott, widow of an important Civil Rights spear, gave the morning scripture reading.

(McBRB198)

\$125

2. **[African-Americana]**. *Fort Wayne Community Schools. What about the Negro. A Guide for the Elementary School.* Fort Wayne, In. 1968. [8],112pp. Folio. Original printed card covers, plastic ring binding. Light wear and soiling, contemporary ownership inscription on front cover. Internally clean. Very good.

A guide for integrating African-American history into the school curriculum, prepared by the Fort Wayne, Indiana school system. "This guide has been prepared as a resource to supplement currently adopted social studies instructional materials. ... It is the intention of the committee to present the Negro in an objective view, using actual documented historical facts, according to our research. Society gathers strength from a complete knowledge of its history. When all of society knows the history of all of its people, positive attitudes will develop. Information will dispel the myths, ignorance, suspicion and discrimination upon which prejudice feeds." With sections on African-American poets and poetry, music, children's books, and "multi-ethnic" audio visual material.

(McBRB922)

\$150

3. **[Alaska]**. *A Hand Book of Vacation Trips in Alaska and the Yukon on the White Pass and Yukon Route.* [Chicago]: Poole Brothers, [ca. 1920s] 55pp. Oblong 12mo. Original printed wrappers. Light wear. Very good.

A nice copy of this photographically illustrated promotional for sights along rail and steamer lines in Alaska and Yukon owned by the White Pass and Yukon Route. With plenty of illustrations and information about points of interest between Skagway and Whitehorse.

(McBRB328)

\$50

ILLUSTRATED WITH ORIGINAL PHOTOGRAPHS

4. Brodhead, L.W. *The Delaware Water Gap: Its Scenery, Its Legends, and Its Early History*. Philadelphia: Sherman & Co., 1867. xii,[9]-220pp. plus ten original albumen photographs. 12mo. Original purple cloth, spine gilt. Spine and front cover lightly faded, extremities lightly worn, lightly soiled. Two plates loose. Internally clean, images generally fresh and sharp. Good plus.

First edition of this photo-illustrated work on the scenery and history of the Delaware Water Gap. The contents cover the area's scenery, notable carriage drives, legends, and history, including a listing of a dozen places of particular note, such as Lover's Leap. It is illustrated throughout with original albumen photographs, depicting locales such as Eureka Falls, Bushkill Falls, and the view from Lover's Leap, among others. This popular work was reprinted in a second edition in 1870. Scattered institutional holdings in OCLC.

Truthful Lens 27.

(McBRB1539)

\$300

PROMOTING SANTA CLARA COUNTY

5. [California]. *Bell's Land Register and Santa Clara County Index*. San Jose, California, 1886. Vol. V. No. 1. [caption title]. San Jose. 1886. [4]pp. Large folio. Folded. Light wear along folds, short tear at foot of second leaf. Light tanning. Very good.

A scarce, newspaper-style promotional for lands in Santa Clara County, issued by Bell's Land, Loan, and Insurance Agency. The work is styled as "Vol. V, No. 1," but was the only one issued. The front page and part of the second are dedicated to descriptions of the "wonders and attractions" of California, with the majority of the interior concentrating more specifically on the benefits and amenities of San Jose. The final page contains a partial list of lands available in the area from this agency. Also with numerous illustrated advertisements and two maps of rail transportation in the Bay Area. OCLC locates six copies, mostly at local institutions, as well as at the Huntington and Yale.

(McBRB247)

\$275

ATTRACTIVE SOUTHERN PACIFIC PROMOTIONAL

6. [California]. *The Inside Track. The Way Through the Wonderful Fruit and Flower Garden of Southern California*. San Francisco: Southern Pacific Company, 1907. 24pp. Original pictorial wrappers, stapled. Minor wear. Near fine.

Booklet promoting the Southern Pacific Railway and highlights along its route. With a map and numerous images of the handsome Southern California scenery.

(McBRB683)

\$250

7. Carpintero, Rogelio Leonardo. *Las Desventuras de un Chicano*. Mexico City: Imprenta Moderna Pintel, 1972. 121pp. Original pictorial wrappers. Very minor soiling to wraps; light wear at edges and spine ends. Internally clean. About very good.

Unusual anti-Vietnam fiction with a Chicano protagonist. The main character, Eduardo O'Reilly Menendez, states that he was born "in the south of a state that used to be a part of Mexico." The first half of the work chronicles the destitution of his life as a migrant worker in the South, which eventually forces him to join the

army, whereupon he is sent to Vietnam and witnesses many horrors. Apparently the only work by this author, it was translated into a more common edition in English five years later.

(McBRB1338)

\$125

8. [Cuba]. *Capitolio Nacional. Habana-Cuba [cover title].* Havana: Imp. "Ninon,, [1930]. [24]pp. Oblong quarto. Original green pictorial wrappers, string-tied. Cuban Revolution stamp affixed to front cover.

Pictorial souvenir of the Capitol Building in Havana, which was inaugurated May 20, 1929. Each image has bilingual descriptive text in English and Spanish on the verso. Images include the exterior of the building, as well as specific locations within such as the Office of the President of the Senate, the Reception Hall, the Statue of the Republic, and the Marti Library.

A sticker on the front cover has a border of small Cuban flags around the text, "Our Revolution is NOT Communist. Our Revolution is Humanist. The Cubans only want the right to an education, the right to work, the right to eat without fear, the right to PEACE, JUSTICE, FREEDOM." Presumably affixed to this earlier souvenir after the start of the Cuban Revolution in 1953. An interesting addition to this piece of promotional literature. OCLC locates six copies.

(McBRB537)

\$50

9. [Cuba]. [Spanish-American War]. *Picturesque Cuba, Porto Rico, Hawaii and the Philippines. A Photographic Panorama of Our New Possessions.* Springfield, Oh.: Mast, Crowell & Kirkpatrick, 1898. 121pp. Folio. Original orange printed wrappers. Light wear and soiling, spine chipped with some glue repair. Ink ownership inscription at top of front cover. Minor internal soiling, several leaves with tape repairs at edges. Good.

Extensively illustrated souvenir publication of the Spanish-American War. Images include local street scenes and landmarks, photos of the native populations, and the American military occupation. "Depicting the natives, their costumes, habitations and occupations; prominent buildings, street scenes, mountain and river scenery, etc. Also life in the American Army and Navy, with portraits of the chief actors in the Spanish-American War. Over three hundred illustrations."

(McBRB535)

\$50

10. [Detectives]. *[Small Collection of Printed Ephemera Relating to the C.T. Ludwig Detective Training Correspondence School in Kansas City].* Kansas City, Mo. [ca. 1921]. Ten items, most single sheets plus one larger folding poster. Stapled at top edge. Poster with separations at folds, one closed tear. Moderate tanning. Good.

Interesting group of advertising and testimonial materials for the C.T. Ludwig Detective Training Correspondence School in Kansas City, Missouri. These include a folding color poster for their book, "Laws Detectives Should Know," several smaller illustrated flyers for fingerprint kits, detectives' notebooks, other merchandise, and a typed price list. Also included is a broadsheet publicizing large rewards distributed to private detectives for their resolutions of criminal cases, noting that enrollment in "the oldest and largest Detective Training School in the world" would allow the applicant to take advantage of such "opportunities," and several typed testimonial letters for products sold by the company.

(McBRB1072)

\$125

FEMALE COLLEGE LIFE AT BUCKNELL DURING THE BEGINNING OF THE DEPRESSION

11. Hutchins, Ethel Irene. *"College Days" at Bucknell Univ., Lewisburg, Penna. The Life of a Co-Ed [manuscript title].* Lewisburg & New Jersey. 1929-1933. 365pp. 12mo. Original cloth, gilt with a metal clasp; closing clasp lacking. Light wear and soiling, text dampstained around the edges. Good.

Diary of Ethel Hutchins, kept during her college years at Bucknell University. Originally from the Englewood area of New Jersey, Ethel begins her diary with the freshman orientation on September 11, 1929, and keeps it through the end of her senior year on July 16, 1933. She also spent time at Rider College and Rutgers. Among her many observations, she records the freshman rush experience in the Greek system at Bucknell, receiving a bid from Zeta Gamma Tau "but rejected all." She maintains an active social life, with plenty of dates and parties at fraternities, noting in her diary which fraternity her dates belong to. On December 14, 1929, she writes (underlined), "Cut my hair!" and one imagines her in a flapper's bob for the remainder of college. She attends concerts and shows, and generally seems to have a grand time. In June 1930, she ends up going steady with one Andy Lobel, and they remain an item for the duration of her diary. During the summers they spend time at the shore, visit New York, and swim frequently. The diary, designed to record five years of information, contains five sections for each calendar day; thus each page records events for any given day over the course of five years. One can, for instance, see what each of her birthdays was like on the page for October 12. In 1930 she writes, "Am now a woman in other words, have reached my 18th birthday. Andy gave me a beautiful necklace & bracelet & in eve we went out with some gin. In all I had a very happy birthday." An interesting peek at the life of a co-ed at the end of the Jazz Age.

(McBRB146)

\$200

CIVIL WAR APPOINTMENT TO A BLACK KENTUCKY REGIMENT

12. Lambert, John W. [Civil War]. *[Civil War Officer's Discharge and Appointment to the 8th Colored Artillery].* Paducah, Ky. August 9, 1864. Printed form, completed in manuscript, 10 x 8 inches. Previously folded. Light tanning. Very good.

A Civil War form dated August 9, 1864, certifying that John W. Lambert has been discharged from the 89th Illinois Volunteers and appointed a Second Lieutenant in the 8th U.S. Colored Heavy Artillery, formed at Paducah, Kentucky. The unit was first organized as the 1st Regiment Kentucky Heavy Artillery by Col. Henry W. Barry, who has signed this form, and was the first group of African-American soldiers raised from the state. The form gives the details of Lambert's transfer and his physical description, and settles his account with his old regiment. Most of the Black enlisted men in the unit came from Paducah and the surrounding area, and the regiment garrisoned the town and fought an engagement against Nathan Bedford Forrest's cavalry in 1864.

(McBRB446)

\$250

13. [Mexico]. *Mexico Map of Mexican Central Railway and Connections.* [New York. 1906]. Folding map, 29 x 26.75 inches. One sizable split along fold line; a couple of areas of minor loss at fold points; one corner with light biopredation. Light dust soiling and tanning. Good.

Scarce color printed map of rail lines with extensive timetables of the Mexican Central Railway, built during the Central American rail boom of the late 19th century. After the completion of the Transcontinental Railway in the United States, major railroad barons turned their attention to Mexico and Central America. The Mexican Central was funded by the principal investors of the Atchison, Topeka and Santa Fe Railroad in an endeavor to connect their lines in the western United States with Latin America, and was part of a

larger interest in constructing a Pan-American Railroad. This map shows the extent of the Mexican Central lines in 1906, the same year that the railroad was nationalized by the Mexican government, as well as its connections to American rail and steamer lines. At the head of the map are three photographic illustrations of tourist sites, as well as a short promotional text. The verso prints extensive timetables, additional tourist travel information, and short descriptions of towns and points of interest along the routes. This issue of the map advertises a new sleeper service from St. Louis to Mexico City via Eagle Pass and Torreon. We locate two copies of this issue, at the University of Arizona and the University of Texas.

(McBRB1094)

\$250

14. [Mexico]. [Travel]. *What to Do, What to See, Where and How Jan. 13-19 / Que Ver, Que Hacer, Donde y Como Ene. 13-19.* Mexico City. 1968. 79,[1]pp. Printed self-wrappers. Light tanning, very minor wear. Very good.

A nice example of this bilingual guidebook to Mexico, with listings of events for a mid-January week in in 1968, and suggestions and advice on travel, restaurants, sights, hotels, markets, and other attractions, and includes information for many smaller cities and towns beyond Mexico City. The cover art promotes Villahermosa, in the state of Tabasco.

(McBRB739)

\$45

15. [Nebraska]. *The Sandburr. Published Monthly During the School Year by the Students of the Columbus High School, Columbus, Nebraska [caption title].* Columbus, Ne.: Columbus Printing & Specialty House, 1910. 16pp. plus two leaves of ads. Original beige wrappers, printed in red, stapled. Minor wear and soiling. Very good.

"This, the first issue of 'The Sandburr,' will undoubtedly mark the beginning of a new era in the history of the Columbus High School. For years we have struggled along without any athletic associations, literary or musical clubs, or official organ of the student body. ... We must all pitch in and boost for our athletic teams; our debaters ~ if we have any ~ our musical organizations; and last, but not least, we must all boost for 'The Sandburr.'" Contains a short piece of fiction, some notes on the athletics, current events, and local ads. A handsome little production ~ we find no record of it in OCLC, and so do not know whether it lasted beyond its first issue.

(McBRB1039)

\$150

16. [Nevada]. [Newspapers]. *Eureka Daily Sentinel.* Eureka. August 6, 1876. [4]pp. Folded newspaper folio. Light chipping and wear, a few short separations. Contemporary ink stamp in banner. Light tanning, somewhat brittle. Good.

August 6, 1876, issue of this scarce Eureka, Nevada, newspaper, with reporting on the acceptance by Samuel Tilden of the 1876 Democratic presidential nomination and on the death of Samuel Rigdon, who "had almost as much to do with establishing the Mormon religion, if religion it be, as did Joseph Smith." Replete with local advertisements; with the contemporary ink stamp of a San Francisco sales agent. We locate significant runs of the paper at AAS, Yale, and Berkeley, with scattered issues at a very few additional institutions.

(McBRB434)

\$250

17. [New Mexico]. *Public Sale! Without Reserve or By-bid, on My Farm 1-2 Mile South and 1-2 Mile East of Elida, New Mexico...[caption title]*. Elida, N.M.: The Elida Enterprise, 1917. Broadside, 12 x 8 inches. Old fold lines, one small chip to left edge. Minor soiling. Very good.

Broadside advertising an auction of personal property near Elida, New Mexico, a small town on the eastern edge of the state, about sixty miles northeast of Roswell. Taking place at the farm of H.A. Covington on Tuesday, September 25th, the sale features a variety of livestock including "23 head of cattle ~ 19 head of horses", all of which are enumerated as to age and type. Also household and kitchen furniture, a wagon, and a buggy. Lunch is provided, cash terms only. The broadside was printed at the local newspaper, the Elida Enterprise, which ran from 1916 to 1924; a newspaper was published in Elida until 1946. An ephemeral piece from an obscure New Mexican town.

(McBRB1058)

\$150

"EVERYBODY'S FIGHTING SOMETHING...WHY AREN'T YOU?"

18. [Protest]. [Sarcasm]. *Now Your Town Can Have a 'Professional Riot!' No More "Amateur" Demonstrations [caption title]*. [N.p. ca. 1965]. Broadside, 14 x 8.5 inches. Minor wear. Very good.

A delightfully sarcastic broadside advertising the skills of "Demonstrators, Inc." for hire to stage a professional riot. The ad copy reads, "Name your cause ~ we will demonstrate. 90 days advance notice needed to guarantee spontaneity." Riot kits and press service are on offer, as are a variety of conflicts to suit your needs (Black v. White, Left v. Right, etc.). "We specialize in hand-picked hoodlums that can't speak English...All have passed the 'Go Limp' Test!" The penultimate line reads, "Don't delay. Prices will rise when we add "suicide by fire" to our services! (Volunteers for this dramatic finale gladly accepted)".

(McBRB1055)

\$50

19. [Railroads]. *Queen & Crescent Route Going West and Southwest. The Direct and Quick Line Is the Queen & Crescent Route to Mississippi, Louisiana, Texas, Mexico, and California [cover title]*. Cincinnati. 1888. Folding pamphlet. Some wear and worming along folds, with minor losses slightly affecting text. Some tanning and dust soiling. Good.

Scarce promotional and time table for the Queen & Crescent Route during August 1888. The route, begun in the early 1880s, was a cooperative between five railroad companies that connected Cincinnati to New Orleans and Shreveport via Chattanooga, Birmingham, and Meridian. One side of the pamphlet contains a map of the principal route and its national connections. The other side contains the schedules for each section of the route, as well as for connections from Shreveport and New Orleans to destinations in Texas, Mexico, and California via other railroads.

(McBRB1133)

\$250

20. [Railroads]. [China]. *[Illustrated Work in Chinese on Locomotives, with a Manuscript Title in English, "The Development of the J.G. Railway"]*. [China? 1930s?]. [4],157,[1]pp. Oblong octavo. Light wear to corners and spine ends, covers lightly creased. Contemporary ownership inscription and manuscript title on front flyleaf. Internally clean. Very good.

Chinese work on railroad locomotives with the ownership inscription of an engineer for the American Locomotive Company. Printed almost entirely in Chinese, the content is comprised almost entirely of images

of locomotive engines with brief descriptive blurbs, like a catalogue. The manufacturer is listed in English or occasionally German, and among these are the Baldwin Locomotive Co., the British Locomotive Co., American Locomotive Co., Nasmyth Wilson & Co., Beyer Peacock & Co., and Hannovershe Maschinenban. The manuscript notes on the front flyleaf read "The Development of the J.G. Railway," and the ownership markings "Sherman C. Kent, Diesel Research Lab, American Locomotive Co." An interesting work on trains, and sure to make more sense to someone fluent in Chinese.

(McBRB1143)

\$200

21. Rosicka, Ruzena. *Dejiny Cechu v Nebrasce.* [Omaha]: Ceskeho Historickeho Klubu v Nebrasce, 1928. 471,[1]pp. plus folding plate. With errata slip laid in. Illustrated in text. Original blue cloth, gilt. Light wear to binding, extremities rubbed. Light scattered soiling to text. Errata with old folds and a few tears. About very good.

A history of the Czech community in Nebraska, extensively illustrated with portraits and scenes. The folding plate depicts the state of Nebraska with counties outlined. Written entirely in Czech.

(McBRB1467)

\$75

22. Sappington, John. *The Theory and Treatment of Fevers...Revised and Corrected by Ferdinando Stith, M.D., Franklin, Tennessee.* Arrow Rock: Published by the Author, 1844. 216pp. Later quarter calf and marbled boards, original leather spine label laid down. Minor foxing. Very good.

An early Missouri imprint, and the first medical book published west of the Mississippi River. Noted as the revised edition, though no copies of any earlier editions are located. Sappington was a Missouri physician who was noted for having invented a quinine pill for the treatment of malarial fevers. This work was published in Sappington's hometown of Arrow Rock.

Sabin 76909.

(McBRB270)

\$275

SOUTH DAKOTA ~ THE SUNSHINE STATE!

23. [South Dakota]. *South Dakota. The Sunshine State Offers You a Homestead for As Little As \$1 Per Acre and 20 Years to Pay...* [Pierre. ca. 1933]. Folding pamphlet, 8.5 x 14 inches. Very good.

"South Dakota wants real men and women to settle on her public lands.... Here is your ticket to freedom!" A scarce and wonderful promotional for South Dakota homesteads during the Great Depression, with a photographic image of a typical farm, and many entertaining platitudes concerning the glories of the state. Four copies in OCLC.

(McBRB316)

\$150

24. [Texas]. *Wright's Playhouse News. Wrestling. Stage Plays [caption title].* Waco. 1944. 4pp., on a bifolium. Light, even tanning. Very good.

Unrecorded promotional for a night of wrestling to take place at a theater in Waco during the summer of 1944. The main event was a "nothing barred, no time limit" return match between Nell Stewart and Rose Evans, both of whom are pictured in the flyer. Of the previous encounter, Stewart is recorded as saying, "[I

was robbed out of the match as the referee allowed Rose to kick her down while she was outside the ropes.... I'll pull all her hair out and give her the darndest beating she ever got." The undercard features two male matches, and the flyer includes advertising for Democratic candidates in upcoming municipal elections. Not in OCLC.

(McBRB368)

\$175

25. [Theater]. *Teatro Chicano. Cuadernos de Pueblo [cover title]*. Cuernavaca. 1976. 79,[5]pp. Original pictorial wrappers. Wear to spine and edges; text block separated from wraps. Light tanning. Good.

Scarce Mexican work, published in Cuernavaca, on the Chicano Teatro Campesino of Delano, California, which produced works aggressively dedicated to Latin American social, economic, and political justice, "contra el imperialismo yanqui" in the 1960s and 1970s. The group was founded as the cultural wing of the United Farm Workers, and continues to put on shows today. Included here are a brief history of the theater during the 1960s and early 1970s, an interview with founders, Luis and Daniel Valdez, and two short plays, *Las Dos Caras del Patroncito* and *Los Vendidos*. With photographic illustrations; from an edition of 500 copies. We locate fewer than a dozen institutional copies.

(McBRB1334)

\$100

26. [Utah]. [Mining]. *[Group of Wasatch Utah Mining Ephemera]*. [Salt Lake City. 1908-1909]. Six sheets, varying sizes. Previously folded. Minor wear and light tanning. Scattered manuscript notations. About very good.

A small group of ephemeral reports for two early 20th-century Utah mining companies, the Consolidated Jefferson Gold and Copper Mining Company, which was subsumed into the Wasatch Utah Mining Company at the end of 1908. Present here are the final annual report from 1908 for Consolidated Jefferson, a 1909 report to Wasatch shareholders concerning development and revenue from the Jefferson mines after their acquisition. Also included in the group are two copies of two progress reports to Wasatch investors, one typed and dated March 1, 1909, and the other printed and dated May 14 of the same year, as well as one small printed notice of an assessment on stockholders to occur on June 1, 1909. The holdings of both companies were near Alta in the Wasatch Range east of Salt Lake City.

(McBRB1267)

\$175

27. [Utopias]. Furchgott, Eve. *Sexual Economics and the Utopian Dream [cover title]*. [San Francisco? 1980? [4]pp., on a bifolium. Previously folded. Light wear and minor soiling. Very good.

Entertaining pseudoscholarship on the connections between socialism and "polyfidelity," i.e. having multiple loyal partners, in communal living situations. According to the author bio, Furchgott was "a founding member of Kerista Village, an egalitarian, Utopian intentional community based in San Francisco," as well a participant in the Purple Submarine, "a polyfidelitous family group."

(McBRB378)

\$25

28. [Washington]. Thomson, Reginald H. *The City of Seattle. Plans, Specifications and Contract for Constructing the Cedar River Water Supply System.* Seattle. 1899. 117pp. Original tan printed wrappers. Spine moderately chipped. Minor wear and soiling. About very good.

This volume provides detailed specifications for contractors wishing to bid on this massive water supply project. Contracts were awarded on April 19, 1899, and work began soon afterward, with the Pacific Bridge Company building headworks and intake on the Cedar River and a pipeline from the intake to the city. Smith, Wakefield, and David constructed two reservoirs and a standpipe in the city, with pipes and pumps connecting them. We locate four copies in OCLC, all in Washington institutions.

(McBRB997)

\$150

ADDRESS TO A REFORM JEWISH CONGREGATION IN LITTLE ROCK

29. Witt, Louis. *The Liberal Jew and Jesus [cover title].* Little Rock. [1907]. 20,[4]pp. Original printed wrappers, stapled. Lightly creased, minor wear. Very good.

An address given by Rabbi Louis Witt of Congregation B'nai Israel to the Ministerial Association of Little Rock. Witt was Rabbi of a Reform Congregation in Little Rock, a position he held from 1907 to 1919; he subsequently served as Rabbi in Dayton, Ohio before retiring in 1947. We locate two copies in OCLC, at the Arkansas Historical Society and the American Jewish Historical Society in New York.

(McBRB624)

\$100

"WYOMING SPELLS AND STANDS FOR OPPORTUNITY"

30. [Wyoming]. *A Sweet and Prosperous Home Is the Foundation of Happiness. A 160-Acre Farm Can Be Obtained Cheap on 10-Years Time ~ Just Like a Building Association on the Shoshone Reservation Wyoming [cover title].* Riverton, Wy.: Press of Riverton News, [1907]. 16pp. Original printed self-wrappers, stapled. Lightly creased, minor foxing. Ink stamp defaced on rear wrapper. Very good.

Promotional pamphlet touting the glories of Wyoming agriculture on the Shoshone Reservation, with the "greatest irrigation system in the country being built by Wyoming Central Irrigation Co." Illustrated with a map and numerous images of the land being farmed. "The Homeseeker, Farmer, Business Man, Miner and Live Stock Raiser will find greater opportunities and more varied natural resources in Wyoming than in any other part of the West." We locate two copies in OCLC, at Yale and the University of Wyoming.

(McBRB620)

\$300